
Submitter: Jessica Landstra 

On Behalf Of:  

Committee: Joint Committee On Ways and Means Subcommittee On 
Capital Construction 

Measure, Appointment or 
Topic: 

SB5531 

Hi,  

 

I would like to take a moment to express my support for the funding for a fire station. I 

am a captain at Row River Rural Fire Protection District and I have been training for 

two years so I can be a part of this District and help my neighbors. I am committed to 

Row River Fire District and a fire station would be an amazing asset to all the work 

we have done. A place that encourages learning would be a great addition to our 

growing group of volunteers. We have been able to secure great apparatus that 

should be protected. Having a place to store our personal protective equipment will 

ensure it lasts longer. The benefits of having a central location to continue to build on 

the beginnings of an amazing volunteer fire department are endless. We have an 

amazing group of people around us that have enabled us to be successful and will 

continue to move us forward.  

 

Thank you for your time,  

Captain Jessica Landstra 

Row River Rural Fire Protection District  


